
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

26 August 2022 
www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Burmese: Every 2nd Sunday 2.30pm 
Chin: Every 1st, 3rd, 4th, 5th Sunday 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

Dear Parents, 
I would like to give you an update in regards to our new building which will be starting after the 
school holidays in either the first or second week of Term 4. The building as you can see below is 
double storey and comprises of: 10 new flexible learning spaces, learning nooks, a wet area on 
each level for STEM ( Science, Technology, Engineering, Mathematics), Art and cooking, indoor 
toilets, outdoor decking areas, staff planning room on each level and a new playground area. This is 
a very exciting project for our school. 
Once the builders take possession of the building site they will begin to demolish the current Year 3 
and 4 classrooms as well as the adventure playground. 
The students most affected will be the Year 3 and 4 students as those classrooms will be demol-
ished as well as the adventure playground to make room for the new building. We aim that the 
Year 3 students will be located in the Mary MacKillop Library and the Year 4 students will be locat-
ed in the Hall by the beginning of Term 4. As you can imagine the moving process will take some 
time and we have already started so that we can ensure that the Year 3 and 4 students will have 
minimal disruption to their learning and have a comfortable learning environment in Term 4.  
The playground will be impacted with the demolition of the current adventure playground and 
there is a possibility that we will no longer be able to use the school entrance gate nearest the 
Foundation (Prep) rooms. I will let you know when I get further information from the builder and 
project manager. 
The forecast is that this building will take a year to complete. Let’s hope that the builders stay on 
schedule. It has been interesting navigating through what has been a very difficult time in the 
building industry and of course as I have let you know in previous newsletters this has had a huge 
impact on the cost of this building project.  

 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 
Mon 29 Aug Whole School Book 
Week Performance 
Tues 30 Aug Father’s Day Stall 
Wed 31 Aug - Fri 2 Sept Year 5 
Camp 
Wed 7 Sept 7.00pm PAB 
Thurs 8 Sept Years 1-2 Camp 
Activity Afternoon 
Fri 16 Sept Show Day! End of 
Term 3 at 3.15pm 
Mon 3 Oct Start of Term 4 at 
8.45am 
Thurs 13 Oct Year 6 Leadership 
Day 
Mon 31 Oct School Closure Day - 
Report Writing (no school for the 
children) 
Tues 1 Nov Melbourne Cup Day 
Public Holiday (no school for the 
children) 
Mon 14 - Fri 25 Nov Swimming 
Program 
Fri 9 Dec Reports published on 
nForma Portal 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF THE 2022 

SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS 
(students do not attend school): 

Monday 31 October: Report 
Writing 

 

“Christ has no body now but yours, No hands, no feet on earth but yours.” 
Attributed to St Teresa of Avila 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Senses Prayer 
God gives us our senses to explore our world. We must thank God for this gift. 
Father, we thank you for the gift of our senses which you have given us. Than 

you for eyes to see the beauty of the world you have created. Thank you for the 
ears to hear the sounds you have made. Thank you for the sense of taste to 
have a meal with our family. Thank for all the smells around us, with flowers 

starting to bloom for spring. Thank you for the gist of touch when we can feel a 
warm hug from someone we love. Thank you, God, for helping us to know the 

world around us through the gift of our senses. Amen. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

SPORT NEWS 
 
On Thursday 25th August, 26 students represented Our Lady's at the Sunshine 
District Athletics Day held at Newport Athletics Track. They competed in a 
range of different track and field events and did Our Lady's proud.  
The next event is the Division Athletics to be held on Tuesday the 6th Septem-
ber at Keilor Athletics Track.  
Thanks to the following students for representing our school: 
Year 4 
Ken T (4G)  Delilah T (4G)  Henry A (4H)  Holly B (4G) 
Andrew T(4H) Angeli C (4H)  Grace N (4H) 
Emergencies:  Natalie H & Peter D 
Year 5 
Sam A (5C)  Aquelly L (5C)  Will F (5C)    Eva T (5C) 
Van R (5C)  Evie W (5C)   Cade A(5D)    Mila K (5D) 
Aria W (5D) 
Emergencies:  Amelia & Max 
Year 6 
Tom D (6B)  Summer F (6A)  Alexander W (6B) Eve I (6B) 
Digby M (6A)  Jacqui M (6B)  Leon A (6A)   Chloe F (6B) 
Henry W (6A) Carry C (6B) 
Emergencies:  Gerard & Sharon 
 
 



 

Children NOT returning to Our Lady’s School in 2023 

 

Family Name:            

 

Child/children’s names 

1.           2022 Grade:    

2.           2022 Grade:    

3.           2022 Grade:    

 

Name of our new school: ___________________________  ____ 

 

And / Or 

Our new address:             

               

 

Signed:             (Parent) 

Please return this form to the office as soon as possible 

PREPARATIONS FOR 2023 
As we are beginning our preparations for 2023 we ask that parents let us know 
as soon as possible if their child/ren are not returning to Our Lady’s next year.  
We have had many inquiries about places for 2023 and we need to let these par-
ents know if there are places for their children. We currently have a waiting list 
for Prep and several of the other year levels are full, with enrolment enquiries 
coming in.  
 
If your child is not returning in 2023 (NOT OUR CURRENT YR 6 STUDENTS) 
please complete the form below and return it to the office. It is vital that you 
return this form as soon as possible. Thank you. 



 

FI 
Billie - For showing huge improvement in both reading and writing. Keep up the great work Billie! From Ms. Cam Tu 
Sylvia - For an interesting writing piece about using your telescope. Well done! From Ms. Cam Tu 
 
FJ 
Will - For explaining his thinking and the challenges he faced when creating amazing tools in Discovery. Well done! 
From Miss Wendy 
Aman - For doing some great thinking about magnets in Discovery Time. Well done! From Miss Wendy 
 
1K 
Casey Z - for being a great ‘self-manager’ in all aspects of your learning. You are always ready to learn and try your 
best. Keep it up! From Miss Shai 
Lily P - for independently and creatively planning and preparing a performance to share your message about helping 
others! From Miss Shai 
 
1L 
Brian D - For being a Self-Manager who looks for ways to improve in his learning. You did a great job looking for ways 
to change and make your pool square game even better! From Miss Steph 
William O - For showing what it means to be a great writer by adding information to make your message clearer for 
your readers! From Miss Steph 
 
2M 
Joanne H - For your awesome performance in ‘The Boy Who Cried Wolf’. You showed so much enthusiasm in getting 
your message across. Well done! From Mrs Granata & Mrs Mendoza 
Hannah L - For being a great ‘Collaborator’ during Discovery. You are always respectful when sharing and listening to 
the ideas of others. Keep it up! From Mrs Granata & Mrs Mendoza 
 
2N 
Sophia - For trying your best and willingly participating in all class learning experiences. You are doing an amazing job! 
From Mrs Mitchell 
Olive - For working closely with Sophia to help her learn and understand English. Well done! From Mrs Mitchell 
 
3E 
Oliver B- For displaying excellent learning in all areas of the curriculum. Your dedication to learning is impressive and 
your narrative writing is amazing. Congratulations! From Miss Karen 
Hiyab A- For being a very focussed learner and improving your learning. A great effort Hiyab! From Miss Karen 
 
3F 
Emily N - For showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Compassion by looking out for others and helping wherever you 
can. Keep up the great work Emily. From Mr Josh 
Hanna L - For having a positive attitude towards your learning. You always try your best and speak to others with kind-
ness and respect. Well done Hanna. From Mr Josh 
 
4G 
Gabbie W For fabulous contribution of ideas in all subjects! From Ms White 
William T For always being helpful and polite and a valued member of our class! From Ms White 
 



 

4H 
Henry N- For persevering when solving worded problems. 
Keep it up! From Ms. Robles 
Michelle - For offering a helping hand in the classroom by 
changing classroom jobs. From Ms. Robles 
 
5C 
Chelsi L- For displaying the Learning Asset of Thinker by work-
ing hard in Maths classes. From Mr Membrey 
Eva T- For your enthusiasm and self-management in all your 
work, especially your independent writing. From Mr Membrey 
 
5D 
Cade - For his enthusiastic manner, high level of interest and pride that he takes in all learning opportunities that we 
experience together in 5D. Well done! From Mrs Muscat 
Grace - For constantly displaying the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of ‘Service’ when you assist others to get organised for 
the day. Keep up the great work! From Mrs Muscat 
 
6A 
Richard N - For a wonderful and inspiring job of helping to run the Book Week Parade From Mr Wickham and Ms Cuni 
Lili F For showing leadership through your dedication to class jobs and your Year Six Committee mentoring From Mr 
Wickham 
 
6B 
Harrison H - For your excellent running of the Book Week Parade! You showed leadership and Our Lady’s Gospel value 
of courage. Well done! From Ms Gurry & Ms Cuni 
Christian Z - For your excellent running of the Book Week Parade! You showed leadership and organisation! Well done! 
From Ms Gurry & Ms Cuni 
 

Cohen W 4G 
Angeli C 4H 
Ayce F 4G 
Gabbie W 4G 
Jake C 3F 
Filip S 4H 
Miss Shai 
Mrs Hill 



 

 

 

 

 
 

Tuesday 30 August 
Items for sale from  

$2.00 to $15.00 including 
 

Keyrings 
Mugs & Travel Mugs 

BBQ Tools 
Garden Tools 
and lots more! 

 
Don’t forget to bring a 

bag so you can hide 
your gift from Dad! 

 
The P&F are looking for any helpers between 8.45-

11.00am on the day to help run the stall. If you have a 
Working With Children Check and some time, the P&F 

would love to see you on the day in the Hall!! 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


